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July 29, 2024


To Whom It May Concern,


My name is Dan Sorley, I own 19744 Middle Road in Caldwell, Idaho.  The nature of 
this request is to secure a conditional use permit for a private airstrip on my property to 
use my personal aircraft.


The purpose of the airstrip is for my personal use only, and it is not intended to serve 
as or support any type of commercial operation.  My property is zoned agricultural and 
according to the land use regulation matrix, an airstrip is allowed through a conditional 
use permit. No additional accesses or driveways from the public road will be needed to 
serve this operation, nor will there be any utility changes or additions needed.  There 
will not be any impact to the neighboring properties.  Our property site is irrigated and  
stormwater drainage will not be affected. There is current legal access to the property 
and no additional access will be needed.


This project will have no effect on current or future essential services and it does align 
with the county’s comprehensive plan.  No public funding will be needed to meet the 
needs of this request.  An airspace analysis was conducted by the FAA and they have 
determined that there will be no adverse affects to the safe and efficient use of the 
airspace, therefore existing and future traffic patterns will not be affected.


I have spoken with Lee Belt from the City of Greenleaf since the property lies within 
their development footprint, and he assured me there were no issues with their 
jurisdiction at this time.


I know of other private airstrips in the area, so this request will not change the 
character of the vicinity.  There are no residences directly in line with my proposed 
airstrip.


Thank you,


Dan Sorley
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